Meeting Minutes 
Lincoln Parliamentary League
Friday, September 26, 2014
Lisle, Illinois (ICTA Convention)


I. 	Call to Order  -  10:54 a.m.

II.	Budget Report

		The report made today accounts only for funds collected and expended during academic 
		year 2013-2014.  The annual balance shows a net gain for the organization of $30.00 for 
		the past year.

III.	New Officer Elections

		President - It was announced that, per LPL Bylaws, Kacy Abeln (Kishwaukee College) is 
		assuming the position of President.  This was effective immediately, and Kacy Abeln 
		assumed the chairing of this meeting at this point, MSP.
		Vice President – Lisa Roth (Northern Illinois University)  (elected unanimously), MSP.
		Secretary – Richard Paine (North Central College)  (elected unanimously), MSP. 

IV.	Old Business

		A.  Announcement:  Reminder that this year there will be a small entry fee for the LPL 
		      Fall Workshop participants to cover the costs of snacks or beverages.

		B.  By-Laws Change.  A change was ratified to Article 1, Section 3.  
			Original Wording:  “ARTICLE I - SECTION 3:  To maintain membership in good 
			standing, dues of $20 must be paid annually.”
			Change:  “ARTICLE I – SECTION 3:  To maintain membership in good standing, 
			dues of $50 must be paid annually.” MSP. 

			Discussion occurred around the question of whether or not the league should 
			grant waivers of this fee to schools facing unusually significant financial 
			challenges.   No such waivers are currently instituted in the structure, and 
			general discussion of the topic supported the maintenance of current policy.  No 
			official action was taken on the question of future waivers.

		C. By-Laws Change.  A change was ratified to Article VI, Section 1.
			Original Wording:  “ARTICLE VI – SECTION 1:  Each member institution shall be 
			required to pay an annual membership fee of $20, payable prior to participation 
			in any LPL tournament or workshop.  Once the membership fee is paid, 
			institutions remain a member until the first gathering of the league in the 
			subsequent school year.”
			
Change:   “ARTICLE VI – SECTION 1:  Each member institution shall be required 
			to pay an annual membership fee of $50, payable prior to participation in any 
			LPL tournament or workshop.  Once the membership fee is paid, institutions 
			remain a member until the first gathering of the league in the subsequent 
			school year.” MSP. 

			This change simply accompanies the preceding change to the Bylaws and 
			elicited no additional discussion.

		D. Tournament Formatting.

			At the December Organizational Meeting, the suggestion was made that a 
			committee be formed to discuss the formatting of the tournament.  After 
			extended discussion, the following general consensus emerged.  First, the group 
			expressed a preference for 4-round (rather than 6-round) tournaments.  The 
			suggestion was made (but not discussed by the group in general) that there 
			might be value in scheduling 6-round tournaments (when possible) starting mid-
			season.  Second, the group supported the idea of stretching out the schedule to 
			allow for a little more time between rounds.   More specifically, rounds 
			currently scheduled for 70 minutes would be expanded to 80 minutes.  The 
			additional 10 minutes between rounds could be variously used for in-round 
			judges to provide more detailed oral critiques (but not to divulge decisions), by 
			coaches to confer with their own students, and/or simply for breathing room.  
			This modification in time should also enable the tournament to “stay on time” 
			more effectively within the framework of a revised schedule.  While final 
			decisions regarding tournament scheduling remain with the LPL officer(s) 
			administrating any given tournament, it is understood that serious attempts 
			will be made this year to implement these preferences.  Finally, while the 
			question of whether or not to schedule Final Rounds at LPL tournaments was 
			briefly discussed, no proposal for the change of current practice was put forth 
			or adopted.

		E. Pre-Awards Lectures

			Also at the December meeting, the suggestion was made that coaches present a 
			lecture before the awards ceremony (during the tab room delay).  No proposal 
			was officially moved or enacted.

V.  	New Business

		A. Fall 2014 and Fall 2015 LPL Workshops

			The Fall 2014 Workshop will be held in conjunction with the season’s first LPL 
			Tournament at Moraine Valley Community College (October 10, 2014).

			
[bookmark: _GoBack]General discussion occurred on the relative advantages vs. disadvantages of
			 scheduling the Fall 2015 Workshop as early in as possible (perhaps in the 
			summer, perhaps in early September).  On the one hand, it was noted that 
			schools who begin classes sooner can benefit from attending earlier workshops.  
			There might be value in holding the Workshop prior to the weekends devoted to 
			either NIU’s M. Jack Parker Tournament  or the ICTA Convention.  On the other 
			hand, schools who begin classes at a later time may not be able to participate in 
			a workshop that is scheduled too early in the Fall.  No clear direction or 
			consensus emerged from the discussion.

		B. 2014-2015 LPL Tournament Schedule

			A working draft of the schedule was distributed, and group discussion led to a 
			few modifications.  A revised schedule will be provided to the membership by 
			Kacy Abeln in the near future.

		C. Unfinished Business

			The following items were not discussed and will be raised at a subsequent 
			meeting:

1. Presentation of a debate lecture before the awards ceremony, during the tab room delay (originally suggested at the December 2013 meeting).

2. Do we want to create a fee for late entries?

			3. Proposed Changes to the Bylaws
				a. Article VII Section 4 – There is a proposal to add in a sentence OR 
				    change the language to reflect schools who find their own hybrids and 
				    then submit the teams.
				b. Article VII Section 16 – There is a proposal to add a statement 
				    somewhere in the paragraph that reads in a way similar to:  “as long 
				    as tournament entry and size allows.”

VI.	Next Business meeting October 10th, 2014 at Moraine Valley Community College at 2:30pm (location TBA).	

VII.	Adjournment  (the meeting ended so that members could attend the ICTA luncheon)



					




(minutes submitted by Richard Paine, North Central College)
